
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

May Board Meeting Minutes 
May 5, 2021 

 
Board Members Present (Zoom Meeting): 
Dennis Ball  Ken Herrington Diana Dean   
Janet Lucido  Bill Reddington William Ewy   
Henry Pretzer Michael Quiroz Mark Locatelli  
Michele Sosa  Rob Mavis 
 
Visitors Present: 
Jim Lucido 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:52 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball  
 
April Board Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve by Dennis B., 2nd by Mark L.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Dennis B.:  Elida provided a spreadsheet to Dennis.  Cash on 
hand:  $7,584.54.  Savings:  $28,339.52.    
 
Advocacy:  No report 
 
Monterey 17 Mile Drive ride debrief:  Janet L.: 31 people attended.  No accidents 
or injuries.  Overall a great ride.    
 
Tour de Femme:  Janet L.:  October 23.  Will be meeting with planning committee 
on May 12.  $2,495.00 raised for EPU with the jersey sales, which is ongoing.     
 
Kirch Flat:  Mike Q.:  August 21.  Start/finish will be Paso Tiempo Park.  Needs 
volunteers.  Diana D. advised she is working on that.  There will be a noon cutoff for 
the top of cell hill.   
 
OTH Century/Millerton Metric:  Dennis B.:  Discussion on whether to have a 
fundraiser ride for the mountain community in lieu of C2K.  After discussion, it was 
decided there was not enough time to put a ride together.  Some discussion on 
whether to make the TDL ride a fundraiser.   
 
Port-a-pottys:  Dennis B.:  Dennis checked around on prices and everyone else was 
higher, so we will stay with the company we are currently using. 



 
ELR:  Henry P.:  November 6, 2021.There will be a planning meeting next 
Wednesday, May 12.   
 
Grizzly Century:  Dennis B.:  The date of October 2 conflicts with the California 
Classic.  There is a conflict also with the Ham Radio group, as they may be 
committed to the Classic.  Rob M. will check on this.    
 
BLDC:  October 9.   
 
New Business:    

1.  Henry P.:  He has not limited the FCC All Roads Rides facebook page to FCC 
members.  We agreed to leave it the way it is. 

2. Henry P.:  Is looking into a club camping trip during Labor Day (September). 
The campsite would accommodate 6-8 RV’s as well as a tent area.  The cost 
would be $5 per person and is located off Sky Ranch Road in the Bass Lake 
area.  He would have a gravel ride and for those without gravel or mountain 
bikes, they can ride around Bass Lake. 

3.  Diana D.:  Club T-shirts:  She will set a Saturday date for final call for the free 
club t-shirts that have not yet been picked up.  TDF jerseys will be available 
that day as well.   

4. Ride of Silence:  Wednesday May 19 starting from the Bike Shop at Ft. 
Washington.     

 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:55 PM 
Respectfully submitted Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary  
 
 
 

 


